
 

 

 

 

 

Photo: The wonderful brothers and sisters who partner with us in Holly Springs, Mississippi!  

For many years our multi-talented Jerry Max Morgan has served our Lord in many locations. I am 
thankful he is a partner in our efforts in shipping humanitarian aid, and I am especially grateful for 
his efforts in Ukraine. Jerry is joined with his son-in-law Jerry Moore in coordinating our efforts with 
the churches of Christ that join in supporting the efforts in Holly Springs, Mississippi. 

Thus far in 2020 Holly Springs has accomplished an amazing amount of 
work for the Lord. They have collected, sorted, packaged, and loaded 
containers that shipped commodities to: North Carolina, USA (supplied 
COVID-Field Hospital operational equipment for a 70-bed field hospital 
unit); Guatemala, Ukraine. This energetic group has help us reach 
these totals thus far in 2020: 15 containers shipped; 292,610 pounds 
sorted, packed and loaded; accumulated a total value shipped of 
$3,198,631.25! 

All is done on a voluntary basis! THANK YOU!! 

AUGUST 2020 UKRAINE MISSIONS NEWSLETTER  
PART TWO! 

The 2020 August UKRAINE NEWSLETTER Part TWO is now ready for you to read! There was a great amount of 
news reported during August. We previously sent Part One and now here is “Part Two.”  

The Church in Ivano-Frankivsk continues to work in the community. The impact of this is evident in a number of 
positive developments reported from the Regional level and also from neighboring Regions in the west. 

We continue sending updates on other actions that are not included in this month’s newsletter. Be sure to check 
the website often. 

John L. Kachelman, Jr. Dalraida Church of Christ, Ukraine Missions, 3740 Atlanta Highway, Montgomery, Alabama 36109 

http://www.kachelman.com/ukraine/blog
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“We attempted street 
evangelism as well by 
distributing Christian 

pamphlets and invitations.” 
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“Please share with me how to get people to 
put away their social media and study God’s 
Book. It is sad that many seem to love the 
Facebook more than they love the Bible.” 

August 2020…PART TWO! Here is the second part of the August 
UKRAINE MISSIONS Newsletter. The month was filled to over-flowing with 
a number of encouraging actions. Instead of deleting some of the information 
I decided to split the month’s report into two editions. As you read, I know 
you will rejoice in the great good that was accomplished for the Lord. There 
were a number of successes as well as many challenges. 

The COVID-19 pandemic continues to impact the world and thus affects 
the Lord’s congregations worldwide. Our brother Emmanuel gives an update 
of the situation in Ghana. The various reports from Ukraine also provides 
insight to the pandemic situation in that nation. 

At the end of this newsletter you will find a link to a very critical issue facing 
the Lord’s Church—Satanic war disguised as “social injustice.” There is 
linked a revealing article that cites the Co-Founder of BLM. These comments 
clearly state, “We’re not just having a social justice movement, this is a 
spiritual movement.” The “spiritual movement” is devoted to Satanic forces. 
You need to read and search the veracity of this evil that has been embraced 
by politicians, corporations, sports venues, and even churches! The subtlety 
of this evil’s design is as crafty as the evil one who directs it! 

                                                           —John L. Kachelman, Jr. 

RUSLAN SKOLEBA’S REPORT ON AUGUST! 

Greetings dear friends! 

I am thankful to God who gives us strength to serve Him at such 
challenging times. Besides, big thanks to you for your full-fledged support. 

The information as far as COVID is subject to change constantly here. 
There seems to be no definite accuracy. The zones of infections are being 
updated but these updates are always different depending on the situation 
in the city, village, region, etc. But, in spite of all the uncertainty and constant 
change, we continue to assemble on Sunday and Wednesday. Those afraid 
to be outside and come to in-person assemblies, always worship with us 
online. 

We hoped so much that the virus would be gone soon and you would come 
to visit us this summer. Everybody is sorry that you could not come on your 
usual schedule and is sending their greetings. It is our prayer that you come 

mailto:john@kachelman.com
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Ghana!  

Hello greetings from Ghana. 

Hope by His grace all is well 
with you and the entire family. By 

His grace my entire family are 
doing well except my mother 

whose Cataract surgery keeps 
postponing due to the Covid-19. 
Currently all elective surgery has 
been postponed in our country. 

By His grace  I have started my 
6 months preparatory program 

which involves both clinical 
attachment at a Hospital and 

classroom guidance. I was finding 
it difficult to find a place in Accra 

but by His grace, an old friend got 
me a small place to lodge for this 

week. The Exams will be 
conducted next year, February 
Lord willing. After the Medical 

Board Exams in February 2021, I 
will have to do 2 years mandatory 
Housemanship Training before I 
can start my Surgery Residency 

Program Lord willing. I am 
working small to raise funds 

alongside my Exams preparation 
in order to support family  

financial needs. 

Please the Covid-19 situation in 
Ghana is far better now: Infected 

Cases-45,493; Recovered Cases- 
44,471; Active cases now-733; 

Death-289 

I continue to keep you, your 
good works and your entire family 
in my daily thoughts and prayers. 

Hope and looking forward to 
the  day we will meet again Lord 
willing. Thank you for your agape 

love, prayers, guidance and 
support. 

In His service, Emmanuel 

 

when you can because your visits are so important to the work not only here 
but throughout our nation. 

Please, pass our love and greetings onto everybody at Church.  

We yearn to have fellowship with you.  

May God bless you and your families. 

PAVOL SENDS NEWS FROM AUGUST… 

Love and greetings, my dear brothers and sisters. May peace, love and 
grace be with you always. As I pray to the Lord, I always thank Him for you 
and your prayers. I ask the Lord to give all of us wisdom, love, understanding 
and desire to help our neighbors so that we can be better laborers in God’s 
Kingdom, gather more treasures in Heaven, and save souls that need God, 
His love and mercy so much. Here is my report on the work done in month 
of August. 

I am involved in teaching evening Bible classes and serving in Sunday 
assemblies when we worship our Lord. Besides, I have part in the busy life 
of the Church, meetings with people to encourage them in spirit. I also help 
our members with their domestic needs as much as I can. It is so wonderful 
to hear words of thanks and to realize how much you can serve others with 
your God-given talents. 

We still have humanitarian aid to give out from the container that we were 
finally allowed to distribute. We distribute the things you sent telling people 
about the great Creator who opened our hearts for good deeds like that. Our 
hearts rejoice so much when we see new faces at Sunday worship services 
and in evening Bible classes. And I trust with all my heart that they will make 
the right choice and join God and His army instead of Satan and his cohort. 
I would like to thank all of you for the containers you put together and ship to 
Ukraine. The shipments are given out to those in need regardless of their 
situations in life. Those who are in greatest need are our first concern. 

I continue teaching the correspondent courses to my students. It is 
amazing that I come across something new in the Bible all the time. It is nice 
to see the desire and zeal in people to study the Word of God. At the same 
time, it is sad to see some giving up to worldly things that prevents them from 
having time to study the Scriptures. I pray for the Lord to give them wisdom 
to understand there is no need to cling to only worldly things that are 
perishable but it is more important to follow our God because our final 
destination in eternity will depend upon the choice we make now.  But overall, 
studies go well. Please share with me how to get people to put away their 
social media and study God’s Book. It is sad that many seem to love the 
Facebook more than they love the Bible. 

We look forward to your trips to Ukraine to resume so we can evangelize 
together. Brethren, please, pray together with me for the Lord to add to His 
Church as many people as possible.  

May the Lord bless you in all you do and may you enjoy good health and 
growth in spirit. I always keep all of you in my prayers wishing good health, 
God’s love and grace to you and yours. 

In Christian love, Brother Pavlo 
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Our outstanding 
team in  

Holly Springs, MS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

210 Family Buckets!! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DENNIS SENDS NEWS FROM BELA TSERVKA 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

In this letter I'd like to share with you some news of the events that took 
place in July and the beginning of August. 

The warm summer weather is now and it's the time for summer vacations. 
However, this year so many people are afraid to leave the security of their 
homes and there are still some places where 
churches congregate with reduced attendance. 
The quarantine is still recommended and the 
government divided the territory of Ukraine into a 
few zones. If the number of cases is still very high 
in a certain place it's declared a red zone, and the 
whole city infrastructure is shut down except for 
the grocery stores. The government decided that 
the school year will start as usual but if the 
number of infected students grows the schooling 
will return to the online mode. For this reason, the 
classes for the second-year students will resume 
in Bela Tserkva as usual and I hope the students 
will arrive safely. But we won't have the first-year 
students this time. First of all, our recruitment 
efforts were very limited, and, secondly, people don't feel safe moving to  a 
different place fearing COVID 19. 

I will also share with you the news about our students ' summer practice. 
Ilya Zhuravlev work in Brovary alongside his 
father who is the local minister organized a 
summer retreat for their congregation in one of the 
neighboring villages called Pukhovka, and two 
women were baptized as a result. Ilya teaches 
youth group and takes part in worship services. 

Nazar Semikoz had his summer practice in 
Brovary and Slovyansk. His dad is a minister in 
Poltava. He also helps his grandfather who is a 
minister in Liman by teaching the Bible classes 
on-line. 

Bogdan Antipenko has his summer practice in Bela Tserkva. He taught 
Bible classes and helped with maintenance and routine chores. We 
attempted street evangelism as well by distributing Christian pamphlets and 
invitations. 

Marianna Medvid is our student from Ternopol where she teaches women 
and children. The congregation baptized Irina and Marianna spends a lot of 
time with her, doing follow up teaching. 

We are thankful to all congregations who support the work of the Bible 
Institute. We are thankful for your work and your trust in our Ministry during 
this most uncertain time. May God bless you and keep you safe.  

Your brother and co-worker, Dennis Sopelnik 
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South Thornton 
Street Church of 

Christ oversees the 
World/Ukraine 

Missions that loads 
containers from 

Holly Springs, MS  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BLM EXPOSED AS SATANIC SPIRITUALITY…  

ALEX NEWMAN: “HAIL SATAN”- AFTER 
TERRORIZING CHURCHES, BLM WITCHCRAFT 
EXPOSED  

Worldly governments have historically been 
controlled by Satan to accomplish his evil mission. 
John wrote about this to the beleaguered readers 
of The Revelation who faced the persecutions of 
Rome, the “Beast from the Sea.” Inspiration exhorts 
us from Paul’s pen in Ephesians 6:12, “For 

our struggle is not against flesh and blood, but against the rulers, against the 
powers, against the world forces of this darkness, against the spiritual forces 
of wickedness in the heavenly places.” (See also 2 Corinthians 10:3-5). 

This war is present today. Satan craftily plays upon man’s naiveté to 
delude, invade and subjugate the eternal soul to eternal damnation. In the 
above title is a link that reveals a current ploy of devilish design. Please read 
it carefully! Here is the beginning excerpted…click on the link for the full 
article! 

“There is now proof that there are very dark forces behind Black Lives 
Matter, and it’s not just the blatant Marxism of its founders and leaders. The 
darkness literally includes summoning dead spirits and allowing them to work 
through BLM leaders. Sound crazy? BLM bosses admit it…Clues about the 
true nature of BLM have been available for quite some time. Last month, 
Black Lives Matter activists terrorized church attendees in Troy, New York, 
while chanting “hail Satan.” They even shrieked at black families and young 
mothers trying to get in the building…Now, newly released audio recordings 

reveal the occult practices, ancestor worship, African paganism, and literal 
witchcraft of at least one of the national group’s co-founders, as well as the 
founder of BLM’s Los Angeles chapter. Apparently, the entire George Soros-
funded leadership of BLM is involved in these practices as well. 

“In the audio, BLM co-founder Patrice Cullors, who boasted in a TV 

interview of being a ‘trained Marxist,’ revealed that she is also consulting 
spiritual entities and allowing them to ‘work through’ her. ‘I’m calling for 
spirituality to be deeply radical,’ she said. ‘We’re not just having a social 
justice movement; this is a spiritual movement.’” To continue reading this 
important article please follow this link… 

https://americanlibertywithbilllockwood.com/2020/09/03/alex-newman-
hail-satan-after-terrorizing-churches-blm-witchcraft-exposed/ 

 

 

  

  

We are being assured that if the Democrats win the 
election they will “transform” the USA. What is not 
being told is that it will “transform” into a nation  

that fears not God but worships Satan! 

https://americanlibertywithbilllockwood.com/2020/09/03/alex-newman-hail-satan-after-terrorizing-churches-blm-witchcraft-exposed/
https://americanlibertywithbilllockwood.com/2020/09/03/alex-newman-hail-satan-after-terrorizing-churches-blm-witchcraft-exposed/
https://americanlibertywithbilllockwood.com/2020/09/03/alex-newman-hail-satan-after-terrorizing-churches-blm-witchcraft-exposed/
https://twitter.com/realgbctroyny/status/1278860285386919936?s=21
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xGJSEoirF90&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xGJSEoirF90&feature=youtu.be
https://twitter.com/poopidyscoopp/status/1298616903922003968
https://twitter.com/poopidyscoopp/status/1298616903922003968
https://americanlibertywithbilllockwood.com/2020/09/03/alex-newman-hail-satan-after-terrorizing-churches-blm-witchcraft-exposed/
https://americanlibertywithbilllockwood.com/2020/09/03/alex-newman-hail-satan-after-terrorizing-churches-blm-witchcraft-exposed/
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